

Craftsmen for Christ Ministry

BUILDING FOR THE CAUSE OF CHRIST www.cfcib.com

Dear Brothers & Sisters In Christ,

December 2021

Colossians 3:15 says "And let the peace of God rule in your hearts, to the which also ye are called in one body; and be ye thankful." I am thankful for the peace of God and for the body of Christ. In the last three months, I have seen God's people join together in a special way to help the CFC ministry. The Lord has worked in a mighty way thru the body of Christ to provide the funds for a new truck for the ministry. He provided much more than we even asked for, which should be no surprise as we serve an awesome God! The men and I want to say thank you for obeying God and being willing to give towards this need and to the Craftsmen for Christ Ministry. To God be the glory!

The week after we purchased the truck, we hit the road and headed to Doe Run, Missouri to help Emmanuel Baptist Church where Jeff Hawks is the pastor. We were able to work with Bro. Ryan Hampton & Carl Balentine to

add a metal roof. It was a joy to be able to help this ministry again.

We were able to finish up the tabernacle at Freedom Baptist Church in Asheboro, NC, where Rick Byerly is the Pastor. The tabernacle at New Beginnings Baptist Church in Patrick Springs, VA, where Mark Wright is the Pastor has been started. At Bibleway Baptist Church, Boone, NC, we were able to do trim work in the auditorium. Michael Greene is the Pastor there. We were able to help another ministry, God's Handyman, with a metal roof installation at New Life Baptist Church in Oxford, NC, where Mike Smith is the Pastor. I ask that you pray for Pastor M.E. Sears who had come to help this project the week after we were there. He fell from the roof and sustained major injuries.

We are getting calls almost every day about ministries in need, so Lord-willing, we will have a busy schedule for

the new year. Here is some of what we have planned:

Mercy Mountain Ministries in Asheboro, NC: Building a small house for the teachers and converting the garage into a school for the girls.

·Crosspointe Baptist Church, Fremont, NC: adding on Sunday School classrooms

·Good News Baptist Church in Spring Hope, NC: adding on Sunday School classrooms

Please pray that God will give wisdom, guidance, and provision as we strive to do His will. As it's been said many times, we go to be a blessing and end up being the ones blessed. I also ask you pray about helping on some of the projects. We do many local projects in North Carolina and can always use extra hands, skilled and unskilled. God wants your availability!

In October, we had our appreciation banquet. Thank you to those who came as it was a wonderful time of fellowship. A special thank you to those who gave and purchased items for the auction. Additional money was raised for the new truck as well. We hope that you will mark your calendar to join us next year. The date is Saturday, October 15, 2022. We are also planning a Spring Golf Tournament, more details to come.

As we travel, we would like to visit with churches to introduce or update the congregation about the Craftsmen for Christ Ministry. Please contact me at 336-408-4664.

Lastly, I pray that you all have a Merry Christmas and enjoy time with your friends and family. We have much to be thankful for, most of all, God sending his Son to Earth for us. Jesus is the reason for the season!

Let's Continue to Serve! Joey Pegram Eastern Field Coordinator



COMPLETION OF TABERNACLE FREEDOM BAPTIST CHURCH









EMMANUEL BAPTIST CHURCH ROOFING







APPRECIATION BANQUET











PRAYER REOUESTS

Pastors and leadership as they make decisions Pastor M.E. Sears - health needs Sam Hardy -health needs for their church

Individuals & families affected by COVID-19 Safety on projects and while traveling

God's guidance on projects Volunteers for the ministry

Financial support for the ministry

Roger & Rachel Mullins - Financial support Hank Williams - raising financial support Joe & Kathy Pegram - raising financial support; health needs

Randy Lunsford - having issues with his eye & ministry support

Raiford & Jean Burrow (Marilyn Venable's Scotty & Rheta Boyd - financial support parents) -health needs

Our nation - turn back to God

PRAISES

Selling of the van donated to ministry (money Love offerings & financial support given God opening doors to continue to serve Grace every day for trials & testing Providing a truck for the ministry! was used for the new truck) Daily safety & blessings God's goodness to us all

2022 EVENTS

(MORE DETAILS TO COME) Spring Golf Tournament Saturday, April 9

Saturday, October 15 - 10AM Appreciation Banquet

NEWSLET 2021

Ministr Christ raftsm

BUILDING FOR THE CAUSE OF CHRIST



Then I told them of the hand of my God which was good unto me. And they said, Let us rise up and build. So they upon me; as also the king's words that he had spoken strengthened their hands for this good work." Nehemiah 2:18

Send Support/Donations To Freedom Baptist Church

Rural Hall, NC 27045 P.O. Box 159

Please write CFC or specific missionary in memo Make check payable to Freedom Baptist Church 336-969-6937